
Good Afternoon – 
 
In compliance with the WBCML law, as a result of COVID-19, the Woodson YMCA has temporarily shut 
down our facility. With that, we have laid off a large portion of our workforce - I have provided the 
contents of notice below. Please respond with any questions/concerns. Thank you. 
 
Woodson YMCA 
707 3rd St 
Wausau, WI 54403 

• The number of employees affected by the business closing or mass layoff; 300 
• The expected date of the first separation or layoff; 3/17/2020 
• A description of whether the planned action is expected to be permanent or 

temporary. If the entire employment site is to be closed, a statement to that effect. If 
the planned action is expected to be temporary, include the estimated duration of 
the action, if known; and This is a temporary layoff due to COVID-19. The expectation 
is to lift layoffs once facilities can reopen. 

• The name and telephone number of a company official to contact for further 
information. Liz Schindelholz (262)-271-6349 

 
 
 
Liz Schindelholz 
HR Director | WOODSON YMCA 
eschindelholz@woodsonymca.com  
p: 715-841-1809  
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